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Official Business  
 

March 6, 2020  

 

Dear Abutter:  

 

You are hereby notified that the Madbury Planning Board will consider an application for a 

wetland crossing Conditional Use Permit (CUP) for a property in which you have an abutter 

interest.  If the application is accepted, a public hearing will immediately follow.  

 

The application will be considered:  

 Wednesday, March 18, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.  

 Madbury Town Hall, 13 Town Hall Road, Madbury, NH  

 

Eversource Energy and VHB Inc. (Consultants), presents this application for the Eversource 

Right of Way through, Tax Map 8, Lots 9, 9A, 18.E, and 18.F, off of Madbury Road, Madbury 

NH.   

 

The applicant proposes a temporary wetland crossing in support of the replacement of eight 

structures (a.k.a. power poles) on the 345 kV and 115 kV lines in the Eversource Right of Way.  

The proposed work is part of PSNH’s on-going maintenance program and will require impacts to 

wetlands to access the poles. 

 

Please note that this maintenance is not part of the Seacoast Reliability Project. 

 

If the application is found to be complete and to meet the standards of the regulations, it will be 

accepted for consideration and a public hearing on the matter will follow. 

 

Documents relevant to this application can be viewed at the Town Hall or online at 

www.madburynh.org/pb under “Applications: “Eversource CUP 2020.” 

 

The Madbury Planning Board invites and welcomes your participation. 

 

Sincerely 

http://www.madburynh.org/pb

